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Dear Colleague

Implementation of the new Consultant Contact in Partnership

The National Partnership Steering Group met on 9 November 2004 and I am writing to update you on the following issues:

Eligibility to transfer to the new contract

There has been an issue around eligibility to transfer to the new contract, particularly for clinical academics who are currently undertaking no clinical practice.  

The NPSG is quite clear that any clinical academic consultant with an honorary consultant NHS contract has the right to transfer to the new contract and that there is no requirement for any direct clinical care activities to be undertaken. The right to transfer is determined by the holding of the honorary consultant contract only. It is always open to the employer to seek to review the job plan of such a clinical academic consultant in order to change the balance of programmed activities and introduce direct clinical care activities if that is considered appropriate. Any such change requires to be agreed with the consultant and would be subject to the mediation and appeals processes if there was disagreement.

I trust this now clarifies the situation.

Appeals panels lists

Health Boards and in particular Universities are asked to submit their appeals panels list to the Pay Modernisation Team by 24 December 2004.  There remain a number of these appeals lists outstanding and it is important that we have these lists available prior to any appeals taking place across NHS Scotland or the universities.

The group maintains its commitment to liaise frequently so as to facilitate the smooth implementation of the Consultant Contract in Scotland, and as far as possible in partnership.  Would you therefore please ensure that you undertake these actions as quickly as possible.

Yours sincerely
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Julie Burgess









Pay Modernisation Director (Consultant Contract )




and Chair of NPSG
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